
 

 

Minutes (DRAFT) 
 
 
The Water Pollution Control Authority held a special public hearing on Wednesday, June 25, 
2014 at 7:30 p.m. in Room 309 of the Westport Town Hall.  Present at the meeting were: Jim 
Marpe, Avi Kaner, Helen Garten, Steve Edwards, Bryan Thompson, Gail Kelly, members of the 
public, and Eileen Francis, Recording Secretary. 
 
 
1. Item #1 was presented by Director of Public Works, Stephen Edwards.  Mr. Edwards 
provided a brief overview of the years-long project.  Mr. Edwards said that the finalized number 
of units was 342 with a per unit cost of $14,824.03.  There were no appeals as to the cost of the 
per unit assessment.  Upon motion by Jim Marpe, seconded by Avi Kaner and passing by a vote 
of 3-0, it was: 
 
 

RESOLVED: That in accordance with Chapter 103 of the Connecticut General Statutes, 
the final assessment of $14,824.03 per unit to be levied for the construction or acquisition 
of a sewer system affecting the following areas: Belaire Drive, Bermuda Road, Blue Chip 
Lane, Bluff Point, Canal Road, Sandpiper Road, Cockenoe Drive, Conte Place, Covlee 
Drive, Cross Way, Duck Pond Road, Eno Lane, Harbor Road, Island Way, Madeline 
Avenue, Marsh Court, Marine Avenue, Minard Drive, Nassau Road, Norport Drive, 
Pebble Beach Lane, Pier Way Landing, Plover Lane, Promised Road, Rowland Court, 
Rowland Place, Sandpiper Road, Saugatuck Avenue, Scofield Place, Sea Spray Road, 
Spriteview Avenue, Surf Road, and Swallow Lane is hereby APPROVED. 
 

Upon motion by Helen Garten, seconded by Jim Marpe and passing by a vote of 3-0, the meeting 
was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 
 
Eileen Francis 
Recording Secretary 
 
 
 


